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A great thing about this month in Mingachevir was the wonderful autumn outside. Nearly every 
day was warm and sunny but fresh and cool at the same time. The colors of the leaves seem to 
change in slow-motion here and while back in Germany I knew autumn as a mainly rainy and 
grey season, the sky over Mingachevir is nearly always clear and blue.  

The weather and its golden light made me see the city from a slightly different point of view. 
There are still too many things I neither understand, nor like nor want to accept. Some days I 
feel really bad and all I wish for is to go home and never have to come back. When during a 
week there is no electricity and water but still everyone has to stay at work all day long, even 
the computer teacher who can’t do anything. Or I try to explain something that is very 
important to me but no one understands me. Sometimes I become too tired of always having to 
be patient and to wait for every little thing and everyone. Still a big amount of new impressions 
make me sleepy early in the evenings and there is always a part of my thoughts continuously 
trying to figure out what to make of other people’s behavior and reactions.  

But sometimes I also walk the streets of this city and look at the people, realizing that many 
parts of my perspective have already changed. That I understand differences and see similarities 
where in the beginning I only had questions. That there is no longer only good and bad on 
difficult topics. I got to know people I like, I spent good hours talking and in some rare moments 
laughed so hard it hurt. 

When teaching my colleagues card games and playing with them for hours, when spending lunch 
break outside in the park with my colleagues and taking thousands of their beloved selfies, when 
being overwhelmed by millions of impressions, different voices, faces, smells and colors, 
shopping at the bazar. And especially when making use of my new Azerbaijani skills and being 
understood. 

Reflecting the two months I spent here, I am proud of my experiences and curious about those 
yet to come.  


